
     
 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

St Canice’s Catholic Primary 

Email:     stcanices@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Website: stcaniceskatoomba.catholic.edu.au 

Facebook: St Canice’s School Katoomba 

158 Katoomba Street  (PO Box 200)  Katoomba  NSW 2780 

N EWSLETTER  

6th June 2016 Term 2 Week  7 

Growth through love and learning 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 

Yesterday’s Gospel reading teaches us about compassion and reaching out to 

others. In Luke 7: 11-17, Jesus was moved by compassion for a grieving mother. Our 

challenge is to reach out and help others in our own way. What do we do for 

others? How do we reach out?  

 

Messages from The Principal 
 
Mini Vinnies 
St Canice’s strongly supports our local St Vincent de Paul society. Our school has a 

group called “Mini Vinnies”. This group of Stage 3 students, work hard to raise money 

for SVdP.  All money, all food and all gifts donated to the Mini Vinnies are given directly 

to our Katoomba Branch of St Vincent de Paul. This is then shared with those less 

fortunate than ourselves in our local area. The Mini Vinnies first started a number of 

years ago with about 10 members, now we have well over 30 students. It is an 

authentic way of showing compassion and reaching out to others. Many thanks to     

Ms Morley who runs this group at the school. Also thanks to the many students who 

join this group and to you for your kind donations. 
 

Japanese Visitors 
For the week 8th August – 15th August, St Canice’s will be hosting 10 Japanese 

students for Nagasaki Girls High School. These students are all 15 – 17 years 

old. These students will stay with a host family and attend their own lessons in the hall 

here at St Canice’s, but spend most afternoons with our students. To ensure this 

happens, the school needs to find host families for these students. 

This would be an exciting and wonderful experience for your family.  

Requirements: 

1.The Host Registration Form (Pick up from the school).                                        

2. Each person who lives at the home of the Host family and are over the age of 18yrs, 

must supply St Canice’s with their Working With Children Check (volunteer number) 

and their date of birth.                                                                                          

These documents need to be returned to the school ASAP.                                      

All host families will be paid $50 per day to care for the student. The student will need 

to be transported to and from school each day. On the weekend the student will be 

with the host family.                                                                                              

An information afternoon will be conducted by the organisation outlining what host 

families need to do. This will be closer to the date. 

 

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop Parish 

Parish Priest Fr. Ted Tyler 

Presbytery Contact  Ph: 02 4782 2804  

         Fax: 02 4782 6090 

Website: marymackillopupperbluemountains.org.au 

Mass Times 

Friday: Katoomba 12 noon Mass 

Saturday: Katoomba 9.30 am Mass Saturday Vigil: Leura 5pm Mass  

Sunday: Wentworth Falls 8am Katoomba 10am Leura 5pm 

Rosary: Monday Katoomba 8.30 am, Tuesday Leura 4.45pm,  

Wednesday Wentworth Falls 9.30 am, Friday Katoomba 11.30 am. 

Saturday Katoomba 9 am. 
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S@S invitation 
On Sunday 19th June from 1pm, the official Grand Opening of 

our S@S exhibition will take place. Members of the String 

Ensemble, choir and drama group will also perform. Everyone 

is invited to this opening. It will be held in the Parish/ School 

hall and the exhibition will be able to be viewed after the 

opening. There will be tea & coffee available for a donation 

and the Mini Vinnies will be selling cup cakes – the sort that 

the Very Hungry Caterpillar would enjoy. 

Every student at St Canice’s is working very hard to create a 

wonderful exhibition of sculptural and written pieces, which 

are engaging, enriching and evocative. See Noah’s Ark, The 

Very Hungry Caterpillar, read stories about a nest, spiders 

and fish. There will be a “White Room”, many beautifully 

woven chairs and other creative pieces. Each sculptural work 

is accompanied by a piece of writing by the artist. “Providing 

an authentic purpose and audience for the students to 

develop their writing skills, can be a challenge. Engaging 

students in their learning is a secret to success”                 

(Mr M Geerligs) 

You can see and listen to what some of the students have 

done by scanning the QR code next to a piece of work using 

your phone or iPad. (The QR Reader is a free app for 

both Apple and Android devices). 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Totem 
St Canice’s has been given, by the local aboriginal group, the 

Totem of the Three Sisters. This is a very special privilege for 

the school that also comes with great responsibility.  

As part of our responsibility, the Stage 3 and Stage 2 students 

from St Canice’s will go twice a year to the Three Sisters to 

help clean up the area.  

This Friday, Stage 3 will walk to the Three Sisters with Aunty 

Carol. The Tourist Information centre will provide us with 

rubbish bags and each student will have a pair of suitable 

gloves to use during this time. In Term 3 or 4, Stage 2 will 

have their turn. 

Reports 

Your child’s school report                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

will go home Tuesday 14th June. The learning report is 

for you to discuss and read with your child. It is 

designed to give you an indication of their progress over 

the semester. Many assessment tools are used for your 

Teacher to determine your child’s grade. 

Assessment of your child’s learning and the accurate 

reporting of this is a complex process. Your child’s 

achievement is a product of their effort, their approach 

to learning and their involvement in class activities. 

This learning report is only one way of gaining 

information about your child’s learning. The best source 

of information about your child’s performance and how 

it can be improved will still be through direct contact 

between you and the Teacher. Please complete the 

online booking of your time to meet your child’s teacher 

during the week 20th June – 24th June. 
 

World Youth Day 

There are only 38 days left until I leave Australia with 

210 fellow pilgrims from the Parrammatta Diocese. This 

will be a once in a life time experience and I am very 

lucky to have the support from everyone at St Canice's 

as well as the Parramatta Diocese.  

My WYD journey will begin in Bohol, Philippines, where 

I will spend 5 days helping rebuild local parishes who 

were affected by an earthquake in 2013. I will be 

involved in many activities like planting vegetable 

gardens, painting walls in local schools and teaching.  

After this Mission experience, I will then be flying to 

Poland. Krakow where WYD began in 1986 with St John 

Paul II. Some highlights from Poland include: 

Travelling to Auschwitz and visit the remains of the 

former CONCENTRATION CAMP as well as the 

MARTYRDOM MUSEUM and ST. MAXIMILIAN 

KOLBE’S CELL. We then visit and celebrate Mass at 

KALWARIA ZEBRZYDOWSKA, one of Poland’s most 

famous shrines, a UNESCO World Heritage Site, which 

played a pivotal role in the Pope’s spiritual life. 

Taking part in morning Catechesis with Bishops from 

around the world. 

Pilgrim’s will encounter with the Holy Father during the 

Papal Welcome. It is a time of particular joy and pilgrims 

will have the opportunity to pray together with Pope 

Francis. During the service we listen to the Word of 

God and the first speech of the Holy Father. 

I would like to say a huge thank you to everyone in the 

St Canice's community for all your support towards me 

attending WYD this year. Without the support of local 

businesses, parents, staff and students the wonderful 

fundraisers like the cake stall, Crazy Sock day and the 

Trivia Night would not have been possible. 

I look forward to being able to share my WYD 

experiences with everyone at St Canice's next term. 

Lauren Bennett 

Enrolling Now for 2017 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crazy Sock Day 
Congratulations to everyone for wearing their Fun socks and 

crazy shoes last Thursday. The Mini Vinnies raised $205.90 in 

support of Miss Bennetts World Youth Day fundraising trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Banking 
We have been advised by the 

Commonwealth Bank that the 

Flying Snake Tail is no longer 

available. 

 

 

Library News  
If your child has any outstanding 

Library books they need to be   

returned very soon.  

The Librarians are due to begin a 

stock take and all books will need to 

be accounted for.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Colouring—In Competition 
Congratulations to the following students and staff  who were 

the winners in the Mini Vinnies Colouring in competition. 

Kinder Amelia Palmer 

Infants Mikayla Mezei 

Stage 2 Holly Garrett and Thomas MacNamara 

Stage 3 Liam Booyens 

Staff Mrs Garrett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Athletics Carnival Notes 
All students need to return the Athletics Carnival Notes.  

Permission slips were due last  

Monday 30th May.  



 

 

 

Week 7 

Tuesday 7th Student Banking 
Craft with Sr Colleen 

8:40am 

Wednesday 8th Uniform Shop Open  

Thursday 9th   

Friday 10th My School Lunch Box 
School Assembly S3W 
Stage 3 Totem clean up 
Mass Year 4 
String Ensemble 

 
8.40am 

10am 
12noon 

3pm 

Week 8 

Monday 13th Queen’s birthday Public 
holiday 

 

Tuesday 14th Student Banking 
Craft with Sr Colleen 
Reports 

 

Wednesday 15th Uniform Shop Open 
Parent Group meeting 

 
8:50—

9:50am 

Thursday 16th   

Friday 17th School Athletics 
Carnival 
My School Lunch Box 
unavailable 
String Ensemble 

 
 
 
 

3pm 

School Calendar 

Come down to The Joan Sutherland Performing 

Art Centre and Penrith Regional Gallery & The 

Lewers Bequest this winter for some great fun and 

stay warm with our winter program filled with shows, 

exhibitions and workshops.   

 

The Moon’s A Balloon  

17 & 18 June 

The Moon’s a Balloon is a moving 

and eloquent story that         

explores childhood play,        

invention, friendship and      

connection in a highly visual performance that is     

beautifully complemented by magical lighting, digital   

imagery and a stunning soundscape. 

 

The Little Prince 

1 & 2 July  

For more than 70 years this timeless 

story has brought joy to adults and 

children alike with its beautiful insights 

and humour. Join the Little Prince and 

discover for yourself that those things 

which are essential are invisible to the 

eye. 
 

Snugglepot & Cuddlepie 

5 – 7 July  

CDP’s Snugglepot and Cuddlepie     

production is adapted from a series of 

books by May Gibbs. 

The much loved characters come to 

life on stage in this funny and    

charming contemporary adaption of 

childhood stories introducing today’s 

children to the wonderful world of 

May Gibbs. 

 

 
Penrith Regional Gallery & The Lewers Bequest 

School Holiday Workshops  

Kids 11 – 14 July & Family 15 July 

Kids, come along to our Art Making Workshops in the 

July School Holidays and have fun using a range of art 

materials to create colourful animal faces, human      

portraits and even cartoon ‘selfies’.  Choose from  

drawing, cartooning, clay relief sculpture and a fruity, 

fun, family collage.  

penrithregionalgallery.org/  

 

The Joan Sutherland Performing Arts Centre 

School Holiday Workshops 

Performing arts school holiday workshops will be     

announced soon, stay tuned thejoan.com.au/series/

school-holiday-workshops/ . 

 

 

http://www.penrithregionalgallery.org/
http://thejoan.com.au/series/school-holiday-workshops/
http://thejoan.com.au/series/school-holiday-workshops/




 

  

*TAP DANCING 

*JAZZ 

*HIPHOP 

*CONTEMPORARY 

*MUSICAL THEATRE 

*BALLET 

FOR ENQUIRES CONTACT 

GEORGIA KONDEK ON 

0412918171 OR 47571922 

OR FEEL FREE TO EMAIL ME 

ON 

BOYS AND GIRLS 

CLASSES FROM 

AGE 2 - ADULTS 

TM DANCE 

STUDIO  

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK -  

TM DANCE STUDIO  

*St Bonventure’s 

Catholic hall (Railway 

Parade & Hartley 

Esplanade Leura) Tues & 

Weds 3:30-8:30PM 

*CWA Hall (137 

Megalong St Leura)  

Thurs 3:30-7:30  

Contact Georgia Kondek on 

0412918171 or email 

georgiakondek@gmail.com 












